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From our Head Teacher      
It is lovely to have a shorter term but there is still the same amount of things to fit 

into it, so we are all – children included – looking forward to a half term holiday.    

We have had Pupil Progress Meetings, consultations, staff appraisals, Art Week and 

trips out.  It’s been a busy one!  Remember, school finishes at 1:30 on THURSDAY 

24th MARCH for the Easter Holiday.   Robin  
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Goodbyes...Our Chef Margaret 

will be      leaving Primrose Hill 

after many years.     Margaret is 

moving to another Camden 

School and we are to have a new chef who I 

will introduce to everyone next term.   We 

thank Margaret for all her hard work in      

feeding the many many children who have 

queued up at her counter.  We wish you a 

happy new chapter in your life.  

 

     STARS OF THE WEEK  
      1J            Lisa and Kaiyan            
 1K      Chloe and  Deon  
 2B       Elsa 
  2R        Ismail, Lotfi and Hadia   
             3M        Nils and Sudais  
             3P        Jon and Nadia  

      4D  Nita and Noela  
      4M             Rida 

             5A             Sally and Redwan   
         5J    Emaiel           
     6L               Ava 

      6PH    Kelta and Lucy      
    6T             Sonia               

Well done to 2R with the highest attendance Well done to 2R with the highest attendance Well done to 2R with the highest attendance 

this week.  1J had the best Punctuality.this week.  1J had the best Punctuality.this week.  1J had the best Punctuality.   

Celebrations Ahead 
During the holiday, our very own 

Laura Smith will be getting      

married.   We are planning a little 

celebration assembly for Laura 

for Wednesday, but I am sure you 

will join me in wishing Laura and Ben a happy 

event and we will publish some wedding snaps 

after Easter. 

2 Year Old Provision 
We are doing lots of work around offering a 
2 Year Old Provision for children from 

2017.  This is in response to the             
Government agenda in offering 15 free 

hours to children under 3.  Along with    
Netley and Brecknock Primary Schools, 

Primrose Hill is developing plans to provide 
this from January.   On our website and 

twitter feed there is a demand survey which 
will help us work out what is needed and 

how to best meet the needs of our        

families.    Our plans are ambitious and 
would enable us to make 

some big structural     al-
terations to the build-

ing….watch this space! 
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Coming Up Next Term 
and more ... 

Monday 11th April       INSET DAY 

Tuesday 12th April      First Day of  Summer Term 

Weds 13th April          Scooter Training for YR and Y2 

Friday 15th April          Y2 SATS Meeting 9am / 3pm 

Monday 18th April       Walk to School Week 

                                  Y6 SATS Meeting 9am and 3pm 

Wed 20th April            Y1 Scooter Training 

Monday 2nd April          Bank Holiday Monday Closed 

Tues 3rd May               Sex & Relationships Education                     

                                  Session for Parents 2:30 / 3:30 

Fri 6th May                  Y3 Performance 2:30pm 

Mon 9th May               Y6 SATS Week 

Tues 10th May             Y3 & Y4 Football Tournament  

Wed 11th May             Y3 & Y4 Football Tournament  

Week beg 16th May     Y6 Cycle Training 

                                  Autism Week 

Tues 17th May             Y6 YR Height & Weight Checks 

                                  4pm-6pm Y3 Y4 Football Finals 

Wed 18th May             Y6 YR Height & Weight Checks 

Thurs 19th May            Y6 YR Height & Weight  

Fri 20th May                Y6 YR Height & Weight  

Mon 23rd May              STEM Week Begins –  

Thurs 26th May            Y6   

 Drama Workshops 

30th May -3rd June    1/2 term     

SATS Preparation 
As you will know, the children in Y2 and Y6 will 

be the first children to sit the new style SATS 

tests based on the New National      Curricu-

lum which came into force in 2014.  This 

means the tests are different to what we’ve 

been used to.   We are running some briefing 

sessions for children in Y2 and Y6 to outline 

what you can expect and how we are working 

towards the SATS timeline.  SATS takes place 

throughout MAY for Y2 and in the week begin-

ning 9th May for Y6’s. 

Briefings as follows: 

Y2        Friday 15th April 9am and 3pm –      

  Middle Hall 

Y6          Monday 18th April 9am and 3pm –        

          Middle Hall 

Home Learning Update: 
After our coffee afternoon, Phase Leaders with their phas-

es discussed parents’ concerns and suggestions. They then 

drafted a home learning plan, which was amended and 

agreed by SLT.  This new home learning agreement was 
discussed on INSET day in January and a letter to parents 

was sent out.  This addressed consistency, expectations, 

how learning would be acknowledged and use of Google 

Classroom.  

 
Following our coffee afternoon 

yesterday, our next steps are: 

Development of Spelling. En-

sure consistency of KS2 jour-

nals, use of the library, reading 

at home for EYFS & KS1, re-

vamp format for the journals, 

promote local homework club 

at the library and suggest ideas 

to do in the holidays!..... and  

continue to monitor!  

LET’S RAISE LOTS FOR 
SPORT RELIEF 

It’s Sport Relief Today!                     

Primrose Hill  School                                       

We’ve been raising 

money by having a 

lot of fun! 
 

 

CAMDEN MUSIC FESTIVAL 

Good luck to everyone in 4M and 4D 

who will be performing at the  Royal Al-

bert Hall this Monday. You have all been re-

hearsing so hard and your positive behaviour at mass 

rehearsals around Camden has been excellent.   

Don’t forget Y4 Production is also on WEDNES-

DAY at 2:30 for parents and carers. 

 PICTURES NEXT WEEK !!! 

HAVERSTOCK SCHOOL HALF TERM PLAY /SPORTS     

      SCHEMES 

We have learned that Haverstock School will be 

running their usual friendly sport and play schemes 

at their school this coming half term.  Children from 

Years 5 and 6 can join in the fun and, if they at-

tend all sessions, their initial payment is returned to 

them.   Liz Ghamar might have some more details. 


